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PUBLIC NOTICE 
Posted on April 2, 2025 

 
TO AMEND THE REPORT OF FACILITY INFORMATION (RFI)  

FOR BLUE LINE MATERIAL RECOVERY FACILITY AND TRANSFER STATION 
 
 
SOLID WASTE FACILITY PERMIT NUMBER:         41-AA-0185 

FACILITY NAME:             Blue Line Material Recovery Facility and Transfer Station 

FACILITY ADDRESS/LOCATION:           500 East Jamie Court, South San Francisco, CA 94080 

FACILITY CONTACT:             Doug Button, (650) 589-4020, dougb@ssfscavenger.com   

DATE OF AGENCY RECEIPT:               March 4, 2025 

DATE OF AGENCY APPROVAL:                                               April 1, 2025 

LEA CONTACT:              Allen Chiu, (650) 372-6200, achiu@smcgov.org 

       
As a property owner, tenant, or person with vested interest in the project vicinity, please be advised that the County of San Mateo Local 
Enforcement Agency (LEA) has accepted an RFI amendment application from Blue Line Material Recovery Facility and Transfer 
Station (Blue Line). The LEA is certified by the State of California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) to 
enforce state laws and regulations at solid waste sites within the County of San Mateo. This public notice is prepared and posted pursuant 
to Title 27, California Code of Regulations (27 CCR) § 21660.1. 
 
Description of Project 
 
The RFI amendment application package proposes the following changes: 

• Minor revisions to language, formatting, and verbiage - for improved readability. 
• New technology and upgrades to the existing MRF system to improve operational efficiencies that include new optic 

systems, automatic robotic sorting, and inclusion of new MRF figures and diagrams in the appendices of this report. 
• General updates to the main body text to reflect a more current condition of the site (ex: changes to key management 

personnel, more current 2024 facility data, updates to regulatory text, etc.) 
• Incorporate the Facility’s Sampling Plan and applicable code sections incorporated as a result of SB 1383 regulation 

implementation. 
 
Findings  
 
The LEA has reviewed the proposed RFI amendment application -package and has determined that:  

• The approved amendments do not require a permit revision and may be authorized through a RFI amendment.  
• The application meets the requirements of 27 CCR § 21665 (c) and is approved.  
• This approved RFI amendment is incorporated into the Transfer Processing Report (TPR) for the facility. 

 
Appeals Process Information  
 
Pursuant to Public Resources Code §44307, the decision of the LEA may be appealed through a formal hearing process. To initiate the 
appeals process, please contact the San Mateo Environmental Health Services LEA at 650-372-6200 or email at envhealth@smcgov.org. 
 
Where to Get Additional Information  
 
A copy of the application package is available for public review during normal business hours Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm or by 
appointment at the Environmental Health Division Office located at 2000 Alameda De Las Pulgas, Suite 100 San Mateo CA 94403.  
For questions or comments, please call 650-372-6200. 

mailto:dougb@ssfscavenger.com
mailto:achiu@smcgov.org
mailto:envhealth@smcgov.org

